
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 

 

In The Matter of The Empire District   ) 

Electric Company’s Application for Variance ) 

And Clarification Concerning Select   )  Case No. EE-2010-0246 

Provisions of Commission Rules Related to  ) 

Electric Utility Resource Planning   ) 

 

MISSOURI DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES’ 

RESPONSE TO EMPIRE’S REPLY TO STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

AND MDNR RESPONSE  
 

COMES NOW the Missouri Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) and 

submits the following response to Empire’s Reply, using the 1) through 4) numbering 

from MDNR’s Response filed on March 31, 2010, and Empire’s Reply filed on April 9, 

2010.   

1) Require Empire to provide details of its regression analysis as soon as 

practicable. 

Empire has indicated that is “has no objection to sharing this report with the 

MDNR prior to the IRP filing date once it is completed.”  For purposes of this case, this 

is acceptable to MDNR.  

 2) Require Empire to use economic variables in conjunction with trend variables 

in load forecasting/regression analysis.  

MDNR requests that the Commission require that if Empire does not explicitly 

include economic variables in the equation, it must explain the implicit assumptions 

about economic variables in the regression analysis using trend variables as soon as 

practicable. Specifically, details regarding the assumptions of how the economic 
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variables are treated or adjusted in the analysis, time frames of forecast, modifications to 

economic data in the forecast analysis and geographic adjustments are needed for review 

of the forecast.  

3) Grant Empire’s variance to starting points of the data base used to forecast net 

system loads and system peak demand. 

There is agreement on this item. 

4) Clarify the rule to require Empire to provide subclass level data for residential 

forecasting. 

For purposes of this case, MDNR is no longer seeking Commission clarification of 

this language.  

 

 

WHEREFORE, the Missouri Department of Natural Resources respectfully 

submits this Response to Empire’s Reply. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

CHRIS KOSTER 

Attorney General 

 

 

     /s/ Shelley A. Woods 

Shelley A. Woods, MBE 33525 

Assistant Attorney General 

P.O. Box 899 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 

573-751-0052 

573-751-8796 (fax) 

shelley.woods@ago.mo.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 

transmitted by facsimile or e-mailed to all counsel of record this 19th day of April, 2010. 

/s/ Shelley A. Woods 

Shelley A. Woods 

 


